Hungary’s Statement on Bahrein, UPR 13th Session, 21 May 2012
Let me thank the delegation of Bahrain for the presentation of the country’s second UPR report. It is indeed a milestone and a unique opportunity for an open and frank exchange on the status of human rights in Bahrain, and in particular on the implementation of pledges made in 2008 in the Human Rights Council.
Let me add that we consider the report of the Bahrain Independent Commission of Inquiry an equally important point of reference in this debate. We welcome that a national commission was set up to oversee and coordinate the implementation of the report’s recommendations and we hope to see quick progress on the follow-up. We also hope that the implementation of the report shall contribute to the start of a constructive and sincere dialogue between the opposing political sides. We regret that the UPR report of Bahrain contains only little information on this issue.
In 2008 Bahrain’s Ministry of Interior pledged not to interfere in peaceful marches as long as they are conducted within the framework of the law and participants therein are not involved in rioting. The treatment of protesters during the last period however, showed that provisions of Decree No. 32 of 2006 on public meetings, marches, and assemblies were not entirely compatible with Article 21 of the ICCPR. In this context, we are also concerned about reported ill-treatment of protesters, among them human rights defenders. Hungary recommends the revision and amendment of relevant legislation, in particular Decree No. 32 of 2006, in order to bring it into full compliance with Bahrain’s human rights obligations under the ICCPR.
We noticed that Bahrain signed but has not ratified the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court. Hungary recommends the ratification of the Statute and the full alignment of Bahrain’s national legislation with its provisions.

